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MINUTES OF ATACP AGM

	Date:  29th March 2014
	Time:  12.00
	Venue:   Royal Hospital for Neuro-disability, Putney


APOLOGIES: Sarah Cox, Lesley Sayliss, Heather Epps, Grace Alba Garcia
	PREVIOUS MINUTES


Accepted as correct record. Proposed: Mike Maynard Seconded: Do Heath.
Attendance: 50
	MATTERS ARISING


Babies and Toddlers Eastbourne: Mike Maynard followed this up. The concern was that young children are more prone both to "leaking" and to picking up Cryptosporidium. However looking into it proved that there had been one incident (out of 5000 bather episodes) in an Aquatic Physiotherapy pool; the others had occurred in school pools or public pools. No further response from PWTAG.
	AGENDA


Chair’s Report (Heather Maling)

Chair’s report 2014

Over the last 12 months the ATACP committee have certainly been “in action” and I have to report a number of exciting developments…

Leila Brown has been looking after the membership database for over a year, this is working well and I am delighted to say she is happy to continue, any clinical questions which are sent to her are forwarded to other members of the committee for attention. A big thank you to Leila for all she does.

Gaynor Wilson and Jane Stewart Parry have done a lot, behind the scenes, to keep the iCSP Aquatic “group” running smoothly. Gaynor is unable to continue and we are looking for another moderator to join Jane, please let me know if you are interested. Many thanks to Gaynor and Jane for their work.

In May 2013 we met with the RLSS and colleagues from National Co-ordinating Committee to discuss training courses for emergency training, this work is ongoing and we will keep everyone posted through iCSP, Aqualines and Study Days.

In June, a two-day teacher training course was held and we hope that we will have another 5 tutors for the Foundation course by the Autumn. 

The Foundation Assessments are now firmly established and thanks must go to Cathy Brown, Alison Skinner and Ann Thompson for the big part they play in this.

The M level Aquatic Rehabilitation course continued over the summer, the next course is planned for 2015 and there is a list of applicants already.
 

We are moving towards the possibility of an Aquatic sub-group of the WCPT, Susie and Alison are working on this and have the draft constitution ready. We hope to have some proposals for  Singapore in 2015.

Study Days continue to be well supported and we hope they represent good value for money. Following the autumn study day, the committee have taken on board the feedback from members and hope that this will streamline the organisation of the days. Many thanks to Sarah Mc Keown, who is the person co-ordinating these events. 

Talking of events, this seems like a good time to mention the ATACP 25th Anniversary Conference which is taking place at Headley Court in Surrey on November 1st & 2nd 

We have Bruce Becker, aquatic physiologist as our keynote speaker, if any one hasn’t received information about this and wants to know more, please ask today, there is an early bird price for members who book before 25th April.

Turning to research, Jac Pattman has had her MYMOP article published Aquatic Research and Education and Heather Epps continues to be part of the Muscular Dystrophy project.

Updates have been made to Guidance on Good Practice and the section on aquatic therapy within the CSP Manual Handling Guidance.

The first Pool Design Awards have been judged and will be awarded today. This is a joint award with the National Co-ordinating Committee – Swimming for People with Disabilities. Three pools have been scored under the headings: access, changing rooms, pool, pool plant, added benefits, more of this later.

We are delighted that Helen Whitelock is back amongst us, living near Bristol. Helen is a “leading light” in aquatic therapy both here and in Australia, where she has just received recognition from the Australian Physiotherapy Association for her work in this field.

Meeting the 2014 CSP strategic objectives:

Provide services to support members in their working lives.

Whether through iCSP discussion or direct contact, members of the ATACP are there to help with your aquatic therapy queries and share ideas. 

More formally we advise the CSP on AT issues.

Lead physiotherapy practice and secure its effective delivery in the future.

 We make sure we have a voice at the cutting edge of physiotherapy, whether this be proposing motions at ARC, promoting research or maintaining strong links with academic institutions eg University of Herfordshire.

Influence effectively, in the context of the wider health, social and political environment

As healthcare cuts continue to bite, we provide support and evidence for those who find their services under threat.

Expand opportunities for physiotherapy to provide quality patient services across the UK

Through on-going education and initiatives such as the Pool Design Award we are making a stand for quality within aquatic therapy.

The committee continue to do amazing work, giving a huge amount of their time to the different projects we are involved in. A big thank you to everyone.

Treasurer’s Report (Alison Skinner)

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE STATEMENT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2013

INCOME

Capitation Fees

£404

Subscriptions

£3145

Study Day 

£2140

Course Assessments                                                                                                                        750

Other (Sponsorship/Guidance/bank interest, etc)

£558

Course Registration Fees

£800

Teachers’ Training Course                                                    £2000



____



£9797



____

EXPENDITURE

Committee 
£2386

Study Day
£1329

Aqualines 
£1707

Course assessments                      
£583

Teachers’ Training Course
£1185

Other  (Sponsorship/Guidance/etc)
£160

Membership Secretary                          £329


____





    £ 7679


____

Excess of Income over Expenditure
   £2118


    ____

RESERVES

Investment A/C at 31.12.
12
£5644

Reserves B/F

£11335

Bank Balance at 31.12.12

£9743

Excess of Income

£2118

Over Expenditure

Uncleared cheques/deposits
(£1934)

Reserves C/F

£13453


AQUATIC THERAPY ASSOCIATION OF CHARTERED  PHYSIOTHERAPISTS INCOME AND EXPENDITURE STATEMENTS FOR THE 5 YEARS TO 31 DECEMBER 2013


2009
2010
   2011
2012
 2013


(£)
(£)
(£)
(£)
(£)

INCOME

Other (incl course assessments & Interest)   138           762            547          2647           1308
               


Capitation Fees                                  306
             -              652 
          304              404

Subscriptions
         3013
        3000          2460         2395            3145

Study Day
1360
1658          
2475          3088            2140        

Teachers’ Training Cour                        -               -                 -                  -            2000

Course Registration F                            -               -                 -                  -             800



4817
         5420
        6134           8434           9797


EXPENDITURE

Other (incl Trademark/ Mem Sec, etc)     320         1492         1110          1154              489

Study Day Expenses                           723         1037         1599          1804            1329         

Committee Expenses           
              1948          2111
         2011         2519            2386        

Course assessments               
             -              478           286           770              583

Aqualines             
                                981          1838  
       1431         1827            1707

Teachers’ Training Course
-
               -               -                -              1185


                                                            
3972         6956        
6437          8074            7679    


EXCESS OF INCOME OVER EXPENDITURE

                                                             
845        (1536)       
(303)         360             2118  

Comments from Alison:
TTC Day 3 still needs to be planned, the venue will need a pool.
Having employed Leila as membership secretary has proved to be very cost effective.
Aqualines: the second volume was much thinner, which reduced the costs.
 
Questions from Jackie Pattman:

· Should outstanding invoices be shown on the balance? AS will take expert advice and ask the accountant.

· More than 8 Foundation Courses have been held, why is there only £800.- on the accounts?

           AS does not have a list of courses. Name of hospital not on the statements. 

Plan:  discuss at next committee meeting.
 
Question Vicky Crouch: could the surplus be used for research projects? AS felt there was not enough money to support individual's projects. However Heather Maling suggested that a  national project (eg MYMOP) might get financial support from ATACP.
 
 
Proposed:                       Seconded:                           Vote Membership:
 
Mike Maynard               Ann Thomson                    All in favour


The membership agreed again to appoint Craig Rowland as the accountant.
 
Honoraria.
 
Last year a total of £850.- was agreed. In view of all the work needed for organising the two day anniversary conference in November, a sum of £1000.- was suggested.

Proposed:                       Seconded:                           Vote Membership:
 
Ann Thomson                 Jackie Pattman                    All in favour
 
Re-election Committee

 
Michelle Woods presented her re-election piece.
 
Proposed:            Seconded:                           Vote Membership:
 
Oliver Krouwel               Anna Carter                        All in favour
 

rest of committee 

	Officers:
	Heather Maling
	Members:
	

	
	Mike Maynard
	
	Sarah McKeown

	
	Alison Skinner
	
	Heather Epps

	
	Ankie Postma
	
	Sarah Cox

	
	Jackie Pattman
	
	Stephany Carey

	
	Suzy Grady
	
	Grace Alba Garcia

	
	
	
	Michelle Woods

	
	
	
	Lesley Sayliss



 
Proposed:                       Seconded:                           Vote Membership:
Pamela Galloway          Vicky Crouch                       All in favour
 
No new committee members. 

Royal Life Saving Society  Award re swimming for disabled people, update. Ann Gresswell reported 
1.       No further consultation until a first draft of an award is available.
2.       Focused on having a more flexible qualification to support this area .
3.       Encourage swimming ability, but won’t necessarily demand it.
4.       Need to look at external trainers. Not keen to have a course design that requires multiple trainers.
5.       Looking at e-learning for various courses and will consider suitability for this market. 

 
Meeting closed:  12.50
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